

Fishwick Primary School

Downing Street, Preston, Lancs. PR1 4RH

Tel: 01772 491402

https://fishwick.lancs.sch.uk

Headteacher: Mrs Vicki Conway

Tuesday 8th June 2021

Dear Parents/Carers,

What a lovely half term break we all had weather wise. It certainly lifted my spirits to get some sunshine and be able to see some of my friends and family. It has been equally lovely to come back and see all of the children and get ready for our busy last half term of the school year. We have lots of activities planned for the children but are continuing to maintain our 'bubbles' in order to keep everyone safe. Thank you for your support in maintaining our COVID safety measures.



<u>Babies</u>



As you all know Miss Wheeler and Miss Kearns both had babies this year. Miss Wheeler in due back in school on 21st June and Miss Kearns will be returning on the 5th July. We can't wait to see them.

Mrs Robb and Miss Dimond are also expecting, as you may have noticed and they will be going on maternity leave after the summer break. I am sure you will join us in congratulating them on this lovely news.

Classes for September

The classes for the academic year 2020/21 are as follows:

- Sunshine Class (Nursery) Mrs King
- Earth Class (Reception / Year 1) Miss Wheeler
- Mars Class (Year 1 / 2) Miss Kealey
- Jupiter Class (Y3 / 4) Mrs Pilkington
- Saturn Class (Y4 / 5) Miss Hargreaves (covering Miss Dimond's Maternity leave)
- Neptune Class (Y6) Mrs Lupton

Unfortunately, we are not sure how transition days will look at the minute due to the ongoing restrictions but we will make sure we allow the children to meet their new teacher in a COVID safe way. We will inform parents of children in Year 1 and Year 4 which class they will be in, by text, next Friday (18th June).

Dinner Money

From September there will be an increase in cost for school meals. The daily charge will be £2.30 a day which is £11.50 per week.

Dare to dream...work hard to achieve

Trips

We have arranged for all of the children to have a class trip this term. In order to meet COVID restrictions they will be in their 'bubble' and all trips will be outside.



- Earth Class (Reception / Year 1) Mrs Dowson's Farm on Monday 28th June
- Mars Class (Year 1 / 2) St Anne's Beach on Wednesday 30th June
- Jupiter Class (Y3 / 4) Forest School Adventure on Tuesday 29th June
- Saturn Class (Y4 / 5) Forest School Adventure on Wednesday 23rd June
- Neptune Class (Y6) Liverpool Walking Tour on Wednesday 16th June and Leaver's Trip Tuesday 13th July.

Relationships & Sex Education Consultation

Just a reminder that this consultation closes tomorrow. All the relevant information can be found here - https://fishwick.lancs.sch.uk/sex-and-relationships-consultation/

We welcome any comments or questions regarding our proposed Relationships & Sex Education policy, please email head@fishwick.lancs.sch.uk or telephone 01772 491402. If you would like to see more indepth planning or resources please telephone to make an appointment.

We will be covering this element of the curriculum as part of our "Brilliant Bodies and Respectful Relationships" Week, starting on 21st June 2021.

Sports Day

We have booked in a sports session for each bubble group to enable our school teams to compete for the Sports Day Cup. At the minute we are not able to invite parents but if restrictions ease further, as planned, we will re-assess this situation. I apologise for any disappointment this may cause.

End of Term

Just to remind you all that school will be closed to all children for the usual summer break from 1.15pm on Friday 16th July. We will return on Thursday 2nd September 2021. The holiday dates for next academic year are on the website and the school app. If you would like a paper copy please ask at the office.



Stay safe everyone

Yours sincerely,

Vicki Conway

Vicki Conway Headteacher